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For Staff
The R2i Core Team have created a new newsletter which we hope will keep our Nottingham City schools informed on updates relating to R2i and also to celebrate and share the good practice we are seeing across the city. Please click here to read our first newsletter.  Contact Information  Primary Schools: R2I@nottinghamcity.gov.uk Secondary Schools: secondaryr2i@nottinghamcity.gov.uk 
Online Safety Clinic: Understanding and Preventing Sextortion – The SWGfL team from the UK Safer Internet Centre are hosting a 90-minute Online Safety Clinic on Understanding and Preventing Sextortion. Navigating Online Threats: Understanding and Preventing Sextortion – Tuesday 14th May at 9:15am (virtual session) Join our expert-led session to gain crucial insights into the alarming rise of sextortion crimes, as recently highlighted by the National Crime Agency. This educational clinic is designed to empower participants by deepening their understanding of sextortion, recognising the signs of exploitation, and learning preventive strategies to safeguard themselves and others in the digital world. Information can be found at SWGfL internet safety page and UK Safer Internet Centre
EPEP Training (Electronic Personal Education Plan) – Nottingham City SSA Children in Care – Thursday 9th May 2024, 15:00 – 17:00 – via Microsoft Teams. Virtual School Trainers:  Kaylie Thompson and Karen Drummond, Education Support Officers.  Note:  If you’ve already attended this session earlier this academic year, the session is repeated you only need to attend one.  This training is necessary for all staff who attend and contribute to PEP meetings.  The Nottingham City Virtual School uses an electronic PEP for statutory school aged children.   This training will provide participants with knowledge and understanding of how the ePEP system works through a live demonstration of the portal, taking participants  through each section of the ePEP system.  The training will also consider professionals’ statutory responsibilities in respect to PEPs.  To book your place use this link. More information here
Early Years Training – The Education of Children in Care – Friday 24th May 2024 – 09:30 – 11:30 am – via Microsoft Teams Virtual School Trainer:  Kelley Bhagvanji, Interim Virtual School Service Manager  Note:  If you’ve already attended this session earlier in the academic year, the session is repeated you only need to attend one.  Nottingham City Virtual School has now started using Welfare Call’s electronic personal education plan (ePEP) for all of Nottingham City’s looked after children in early years provisions.   Those children  attending a school nursery, childminder or private, voluntary or independent provision aged 3 or 4 years.  To support with the introduction of the early years ePEP the Virtual School has organised training for early years providers, social workers and other professionals.  This training will provide participants with knowledge and understanding of how the ePEP system works through a live demonstration of the portal, taking participants through each section of the ePEP system.  The training will also consider professionals’ statutory responsibilities in respect to PEPs.  To book your place use this link  more information here
Reminders
Reminder – Early Help Discussion Groups for Parents/Carers – The Early Help team which is part of the Family Hub for Nottingham City are offering the Triple P Discussion groups to a number of primary schools based within Nottingham City.  They will be delivered within a 2 hour session by 2 trained facilitators from the Early Help team. We are encouraging yourselves (School) to select  3 topics you feel your parents/carers would benefit from, out of – Managing fighting and aggression,  Dealing with disobedience,  Developing bedtime routines,  Hassle- free shopping with children,  Hassle-free mealtimes.  more information 
Reminder – DSL Network – Please find attached the agenda for the upcoming final DSL network of the academic year that is led by the NCSCP -  this will take place virtually on Tuesday 21st May 09.30-12.00.  Please can we ask that anyone wishing to attend signs up no later than 4pm on Thursday 16th May  Attendance for the full duration of the network is expected to ensure full certification, here is the booking link .  If you have already signed up for the event, you will receive the MS Team joining link after the above booking deadline.
Reminder – Safeguarding – The DfE are launching a 12-week ‘call for evidence’ to take the views of schools, colleges, and other professionals on safeguarding practice development and direction, in advance of Keeping children safe in education 2025 (KCSIE). Areas covered in the call for evidence include: The role of the designated safeguarding lead,  Recording, retention and sharing of child safeguarding information,  Safer recruitment,  Filtering and monitoring,  Supporting children following reports of sexual violence and harassment,  Protecting children in boarding schools and residential special schools,  Quality assuring safeguarding,  Children bringing their own devices to schools,  Artificial intelligence A link to the survey can be found here – this survey closes on Thursday 20th June 2024 
Reminder – Local Safeguarding Partnership Audit- Section 175/157 – Further detailed guidance about the audit process will be sent out to all Headteachers at the start of the summer term along with a ‘support and guidance’ document that should answer any questions to help with the completion of the audit and understanding the wider process. The annual audit will open on Monday 15th April 2024 for completion by Monday 15th July 2024 via the Headteacher accessing an email sent directly to them. 
Reminder – The New Definition of Extremism – You may have heard about the new definition of Extremism which has been in the news recently. To reassure you, the threshold for making a referral to the Prevent programme is set out in existing guidance, including the Prevent Duty Guidance, and will remain the same. The new definition and engagement principles focus on extremism as a broad issue, whilst Prevent remains specifically focussed on radicalisation into terrorism.   Public bodies should follow the existing legal or statutory requirements that they have – however, they can utilise the definition, which provides greater clarity and description, where they feel it is helpful to support decision making. If you have any further enquiries whatsoever in relation to the definition or the workshops, then please do not hesitate to contact Louise Cox the Prevent Education Officer louise.cox@nottinghamcity.gov.uk or on 07890 897344.
Reminder – National Justice Museum- Knife Crime Questionnaire – The National Justice Museum are currently working with the Castledine family from Mansfield whose son and brother, Danny, was killed in Amsterdam in June 2022. His killer was recently sentenced to 14 years and more information about the attack can be found on BBC news here: They are looking at the information young people receive throughout their school experience and then developing resources and/or education sessions to fill any identified gaps. They are currently in the first stage of research into what is already available for young people/teachers and would greatly appreciate school input through completing the attached short questionnaire- Questions 1-7 require ticking a box for your answer whilst question 8 allows other comments. Contact for Joanne should you want to discuss further is- Joanne Ayris Learning Manager T: 0115 952 0555 ext. 211 M: 07593818633
Reminder – Community Protection Strangers and/or Vehicles Around Schools – We know of incidents where strange vans hover and unknown adults behave badly including what appears to be trying to tempt children into cars etc. These are clearly a significant concern to your school especially if they are arising on the way to and from school. It is often difficult to balance reassurances and the necessary alarm, but with the attached information we hope to tread that path sensibly and give you confidence in the action and information you pass on to families and ensure proper protection of children, young people and their families in the City. 
Reminder – School Contact Updates for DSL, Headteacher and SENCO -   It is imperative that we have up to date contacts in order for important information to reach you in a timely manner. Please contact Mark.Attwood@nottinghamcity.gov.uk for any changes of Headteacher, DSL or SENCO across the year. From summer 2023 we have started an annual update request. This will be repeated every summer, it is expected that settings contact us where staffing changes have occurred during the academic year.
Reminder – Prevent- Counter Terrorism Local Profile – Please find attached the ‘Official Version’ of this year’s Counter Terrorism Local Profile. This document is suitable for sharing within your own organisations only. It cannot be shared with the general public.  Please contact the relevant agency/professional for advice should you need to on this area of safeguarding within your setting – for the local authority this would be Louise Cox, Prevent Education Officer, Crime and Drugs Partnership Support Team, Community Protection, Byron House, Nottingham City Council, 07890 897344
Reminder – Social Care Cluster Meetings – Termly/quarterly meetings between children’s social care and schools in the locality. John Carter is the Service Manager for Central – Carter@nottinghamcity.gov.uk  Central cluster dates-  Tuesday18th June 2024 09.30am-11am   Caroline Vallelly is the Service Manager for North – Vallelly@nottinghamcity.gov.uk   North cluster dates- 1.30pm and Wednesday 10th July 2024 1pm  Tracy Hayden is the Service Manager for South – Hayden@nottinghamcity.gov.uk     South cluster dates-  tbc.  To see which area your school is in click here
For Pupils
Educational Psychology Webinar – Have you got any students who might be interested in finding out what a career in educational psychology might be like?  Please see the attached flyer to sign up to our free webinar and find out more. EPS.admin@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
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		Renewing Annual Services
	Academies and other non-city schools have now been sent out the order form for renewing their annual services that they buy back from Nottingham City Council. The order is for the services to commence in September 2024.  The prices of the services will be on the order form, and the description of the what is included in the service can be found on the Nottingham Schools Website   Senco staff will need to ensure the Finance/School office is aware of their requirements. Please contact eduserve@nottinghamcity.gov.uk if you have any queries or have not yet received your form. Please note there may be a change in the offer supplied by the Autism Team which will be clarified during the summer term.



	


For Staff
Affordable School Uniform Policy - This is statutory guidance from the Department for Education. This means that schools and their governing boards must have regard to it when developing and implementing their school and trust uniform policies. It should be read alongside the non-statutory guidance on school uniforms.
Designated Teacher Training – New to the Role - Wednesday 22nd May 2024 - 09:30 – 12:00, Microsoft teams, Virtual School trainer Kelley Bhagvanji (Interim Service Manager).This training is necessary for all Designated Teachers and staff delegated to carry out Designated Teacher role. This is a repeated training session - attendees do not need to attend again if they have attended Designated Teacher training within the last 3 years.  The training will cover the role and responsibilities of Designated Teachers in promoting and supporting the educational achievement of looked after children and previously looked after children.  It will consider: Personal Education Plans, Pupil Premium Plus, the role of the Designated Teacher, barriers that looked-after children face in education, and interventions and practices that support the educational achievement of looked after and previously looked after children. To book your place click here  For details regarding our terms, conditions and cancellations please click here to download a separate document with the details. If you are having problems accessing the online booking form, please contact the Virtual School via email: thevirtualschool@nottinghamcity.gov.uk 
Designated Teacher Network Session - Wednesday 22nd May 2024 - 13.00 - 15.00, Microsoft teams, Virtual School trainer Kelley Bhagvanji (Interim Service Manager). The network sessions are appropriate for all DTs and staff delegated to carry out the Designated Teacher role.  This session is an opportunity for the Virtual School to share relevant information and evidence-based good practice with colleagues who have statutory responsibilities for children in care in Nottingham City Schools. Designated Teachers will be encouraged to share their experiences and establish links with colleagues with similar roles and responsibilities across the authority.  The theme of the summer term network session is the education of previously looked after children. There will be a presentation from Grace Ingleton, Education Achievement Officer for Adoption East Midlands, about her role and the support available from Adoption East Midlands for previously looked after children and their families.  If you would like to add any items to the agenda for the network session, please email: kelley.bhagvanji@nottinghamcity.gov.uk  To book your place click here  For details regarding our terms, conditions and cancellations please click here to download a separate document with the details. If you are having problems accessing the online booking form, please contact the Virtual School via email: thevirtualschool@nottinghamcity.gov.uk 
Action for Schools and Further Education Settings: Develop Your Whole School or College Approach to Mental Health and Wellbeing this Mental Health Awareness Week - Mental Health Awareness Week runs from Monday 13 May to Sunday 19 May 2024. In partnership with Anna Freud, the DfE have recently launched a resource page for teachers, parents and carers to support the school or college attendance of pupils experiencing mental health and wellbeing difficulties.  Practical resources are also available to help you provide effective targeted mental wellbeing support in your school or college and to help you embed a whole school or college approach to mental health and wellbeing.  You can also support the mental health & wellbeing of your pupils, learners and staff in 2024 by claiming a £1,200 DfE senior mental health lead training grant, joining over 15,000 settings that have already benefitted. The training helps develop the knowledge, confidence and practical skills of school or college mental health leads, with 89% attending saying it enabled them to plan or improve their whole school or college approach to mental health and wellbeing.
Attendance - Access New Absence Bandings Report to Improve Attendance - Reducing absence is the top priority of DfE . Schools sharing daily attendance data can now access an absence bandings report in Monitor your school attendance tool.  This report presents pupil absence split into 5% bandings, filterable by pupil characteristic, to help identify pupils with, and approaching, persistent and severe absence rates. Reviewing this tool regularly to identify children moving up or down the absence bands can help target preventative action.  We have also published similar national and LA data allowing you to compare your absence profile.  The Minister for School Standards has written to LAs and school governors and trustees on the difference these data tools could make. Focus on children in the 5 to 15% absence bands is particularly important, alongside multiagency approaches for severely absent children, and children transitioning to year 7 and year 8 (key points where attendance falls).
Feedback on the DfE’s Moments Matter, Attendance Counts Campaign - In January 2024 we launched a national attendance campaign, targeting parents, which ran until March, and included social media, radio ads, and regional and national media partnerships. It was also supported by a range of health organisations and spokespeople, including Dr Sophie Mort and Dr Alex George. Many thanks to all the schools who supported the campaign, by sharing messaging to parents on the importance of attendance, reposting social ads or printing out posters. We are very interested to hear your views of the campaign and what else we can do to support your attendance communications. Please take this opportunity to provide feedback about the campaign, responses by Friday 24 May 2024 will be much appreciated. The short survey should only take 3 to 5 minutes to complete and is not limited to one response per school, we welcome responses from all those interested. 
National Numeracy: Opportunity for Primary Schools - National Numeracy are launching a new, fully-funded Schools & Families Programme for the 2024-2025 school year. The programme provides schools with CPD training, resources and activities to support them in improving children’s numeracy, whilst also increasing the confidence of the adults who support them. The programme works with primary schools to support families, so that pupils feel more positive about maths, and have greater awareness of numeracy outside the classroom. We also work with schools to increase parents’, carers’ and school staff’s own confidence with numbers, aiming to establish lasting approaches and strategies which can continue in the years following the programme. There are 40 places for primary schools, including at least 10 from the East Midlands. The deadline for applications is Friday 31st May 2024. You can find out more information here and apply here.  If you have any questions, please contact schoolsandfamilies@nationalnumeracy.org.uk
The RE Today Roadshow 2024 Primary Schools - RE Today are delivering an inspirational day of CPD for primary teachers of religious education, these will run regionally across the nation in 2024. Affordable, high-quality, and intensely practical training, showcasing the best resources from RE Today and NATRE - giving you and your school the support and confidence to teach about religious and non-religious worldviews. Please see the attached flyer.   Click on each link for further detail about the Roadshows:      Leeds – 3 June 2024, Venue - Hilton Leeds city centre,  Birmingham – 18 June 2024 , Venue - the Eastside rooms,    Reading – 1 July 2024, Venue - Holiday Inn Reading South  More information can be found here
School Absence - Report from NSPCC - Source: Children and Young People’s Mental Health Coalition, Centre for Mental Health  Date: 24th April 2024.  The Children and Young People’s Mental Health Coalition and Centre for Mental Health have published a report on school absence. The report reviews Government data and examines the evidence base which finds a link between increases in school absence and the rise of mental health difficulties. The report discusses groups of children facing barriers to attendance such as care experienced children, children experiencing bullying, and children living in poverty. Recommendations call for the Department for Education to introduce a mental health and wellbeing absence code. Read the report: Not in school: the mental health barriers to school attendance
Reminders
Reminder - Early Years Training - The Education of Children in Care - Friday 24th May 2024 - 09:30 - 11:30 am - via Microsoft Teams Virtual School Trainer:  Kelley Bhagvanji, Interim Virtual School Service Manager  Note:  If you’ve already attended this session earlier in the academic year, the session is repeated you only need to attend one.  Nottingham City Virtual School has now started using Welfare Call’s electronic personal education plan (ePEP) for all of Nottingham City’s looked after children in early years provisions.   Those children  attending a school nursery, childminder or private, voluntary or independent provision aged 3 or 4 years.  To support with the introduction of the early years ePEP the Virtual School has organised training for early years providers, social workers and other professionals.  This training will provide participants with knowledge and understanding of how the ePEP system works through a live demonstration of the portal, taking participants through each section of the ePEP system.  The training will also consider professionals’ statutory responsibilities in respect to PEPs.  To book your place use this link  more information here
Reminder - DSL Network - Please find attached the agenda for the upcoming final DSL network of the academic year that is led by the NCSCP -  this will take place virtually on Tuesday 21st May 09.30-12.00.  Please can we ask that anyone wishing to attend signs up no later than 4pm on Thursday 16th May  Attendance for the full duration of the network is expected to ensure full certification, here is the booking link .  If you have already signed up for the event, you will receive the MS Team joining link after the above booking deadline.
Reminder - Safeguarding - The DfE are launching a 12-week ‘call for evidence’ to take the views of schools, colleges, and other professionals on safeguarding practice development and direction, in advance of Keeping children safe in education 2025 (KCSIE). Areas covered in the call for evidence include: The role of the designated safeguarding lead,  Recording, retention and sharing of child safeguarding information,  Safer recruitment,  Filtering and monitoring,  Supporting children following reports of sexual violence and harassment,  Protecting children in boarding schools and residential special schools,  Quality assuring safeguarding,  Children bringing their own devices to schools,  Artificial intelligence A link to the survey can be found here - this survey closes on Thursday 20th June 2024 
Reminder - Local Safeguarding Partnership Audit- Section 175/157 - Further detailed guidance about the audit process will be sent out to all Headteachers at the start of the summer term along with a ‘support and guidance’ document that should answer any questions to help with the completion of the audit and understanding the wider process. The annual audit will open on Monday 15th April 2024 for completion by Monday 15th July 2024 via the Headteacher accessing an email sent directly to them. 
Reminder - The New Definition of Extremism - You may have heard about the new definition of Extremism which has been in the news recently. To reassure you, the threshold for making a referral to the Prevent programme is set out in existing guidance, including the Prevent Duty Guidance, and will remain the same. The new definition and engagement principles focus on extremism as a broad issue, whilst Prevent remains specifically focussed on radicalisation into terrorism.   Public bodies should follow the existing legal or statutory requirements that they have - however, they can utilise the definition, which provides greater clarity and description, where they feel it is helpful to support decision making. If you have any further enquiries whatsoever in relation to the definition or the workshops, then please do not hesitate to contact Louise Cox the Prevent Education Officer louise.cox@nottinghamcity.gov.uk or on 07890 897344.
Reminder - National Justice Museum- Knife Crime Questionnaire - The National Justice Museum are currently working with the Castledine family from Mansfield whose son and brother, Danny, was killed in Amsterdam in June 2022. His killer was recently sentenced to 14 years and more information about the attack can be found on BBC news here: They are looking at the information young people receive throughout their school experience and then developing resources and/or education sessions to fill any identified gaps. They are currently in the first stage of research into what is already available for young people/teachers and would greatly appreciate school input through completing the attached short questionnaire- Questions 1-7 require ticking a box for your answer whilst question 8 allows other comments. Contact for Joanne should you want to discuss further is- Joanne Ayris Learning Manager T: 0115 952 0555 ext. 211 M: 07593818633
Reminder - Community Protection Strangers and/or Vehicles Around Schools - We know of incidents where strange vans hover and unknown adults behave badly including what appears to be trying to tempt children into cars etc. These are clearly a significant concern to your school especially if they are arising on the way to and from school. It is often difficult to balance reassurances and the necessary alarm, but with the attached information we hope to tread that path sensibly and give you confidence in the action and information you pass on to families and ensure proper protection of children, young people and their families in the City. 
Reminder - School Contact Updates for DSL, Headteacher and SENCO -   It is imperative that we have up to date contacts in order for important information to reach you in a timely manner. Please contact Mark.Attwood@nottinghamcity.gov.uk for any changes of Headteacher, DSL or SENCO across the year. From summer 2023 we have started an annual update request. This will be repeated every summer, it is expected that settings contact us where staffing changes have occurred during the academic year.
Reminder - Prevent- Counter Terrorism Local Profile - Please find attached the ‘Official Version’ of this year’s Counter Terrorism Local Profile. This document is suitable for sharing within your own organisations only. It cannot be shared with the general public.  Please contact the relevant agency/professional for advice should you need to on this area of safeguarding within your setting - for the local authority this would be Louise Cox, Prevent Education Officer, Crime and Drugs Partnership Support Team, Community Protection, Byron House, Nottingham City Council, 07890 897344
Reminder - Social Care Cluster Meetings - Termly/quarterly meetings between children's social care and schools in the locality. John Carter is the Service Manager for Central - Carter@nottinghamcity.gov.uk  Central cluster dates-  Tuesday18th June 2024 09.30am-11am   Caroline Vallelly is the Service Manager for North - Vallelly@nottinghamcity.gov.uk   North cluster dates- 1.30pm and Wednesday 10th July 2024 1pm  Tracy Hayden is the Service Manager for South - Hayden@nottinghamcity.gov.uk     South cluster dates-  tbc.  To see which area your school is in click here
m ipsum dolor sit amet, consectetur adipiscing elit, sed do eiusmod tempor incididunt ut labore et dolore magna aliqua. Ut enim ad minim veniam, quis nostrud exercitation ullamco laboris nisi ut aliquip ex ea commodo consequat. 
Duis aute irure dolor in reprehenderit in voluptate velit esse cillum dolore eu fugiat nulla pariatur. Excepteur sint occaecat cupidatat non proident, sunt in culpa qui officia deserunt mollit anim id est laborum.
'Lead Schools for Music' Opportunity
	The DfE have decided that there should be designated Lead Schools for Music for each local authority area to act as beacons and work with music hubs to support music in schools.
Nottingham Music Service is therefore looking to broaden its work with educators, by developing partnerships within City schools, Primary, Secondary and Special, facilitating the development of support and resources, including coverage of the Curriculum, Co-curricular and extra-curricular in music.  
We will also be discussing the role of being a Lead School, and holding a short Q&A at our upcoming Music network meeting for Primary schools on Monday 20th May, 3.30pm to 5.30pm, at Nottingham Nursery School and Training Centre - this meeting is open to all those involved in primary music education.  If you haven’t already booked in but would like to join us, please visit the Eventbrite page to register.
Please see this information pack with further information, and a link to the online application form.  Closing date for applications is Friday 7th June 2024
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Reminders
Reminder - Designated Teacher Training – New to the Role - Wednesday 22nd May 2024 - 09:30 – 12:00, Microsoft teams, Virtual School trainer Kelley Bhagvanji (Interim Service Manager).This training is necessary for all Designated Teachers and staff delegated to carry out Designated Teacher role. This is a repeated training session - attendees do not need to attend again if they have attended Designated Teacher training within the last 3 years.  The training will cover the role and responsibilities of Designated Teachers in promoting and supporting the educational achievement of looked after children and previously looked after children.  It will consider: Personal Education Plans, Pupil Premium Plus, the role of the Designated Teacher, barriers that looked-after children face in education, and interventions and practices that support the educational achievement of looked after and previously looked after children. To book your place click here  For details regarding our terms, conditions and cancellations please click here to download a separate document with the details. If you are having problems accessing the online booking form, please contact the Virtual School via email: thevirtualschool@nottinghamcity.gov.uk 
Reminder - Early Years Training - The Education of Children in Care - Friday 24th May 2024 - 09:30 - 11:30 am - via Microsoft Teams Virtual School Trainer:  Kelley Bhagvanji, Interim Virtual School Service Manager  Note:  If you’ve already attended this session earlier in the academic year, the session is repeated you only need to attend one.  Nottingham City Virtual School has now started using Welfare Call’s electronic personal education plan (ePEP) for all of Nottingham City’s looked after children in early years provisions.   Those children  attending a school nursery, childminder or private, voluntary or independent provision aged 3 or 4 years.  To support with the introduction of the early years ePEP the Virtual School has organised training for early years providers, social workers and other professionals.  This training will provide participants with knowledge and understanding of how the ePEP system works through a live demonstration of the portal, taking participants through each section of the ePEP system.  The training will also consider professionals’ statutory responsibilities in respect to PEPs.  To book your place use this link  more information here
Reminder - Safeguarding - The DfE are launching a 12-week ‘call for evidence’ to take the views of schools, colleges, and other professionals on safeguarding practice development and direction, in advance of Keeping children safe in education 2025 (KCSIE). Areas covered in the call for evidence include: The role of the designated safeguarding lead,  Recording, retention and sharing of child safeguarding information,  Safer recruitment,  Filtering and monitoring,  Supporting children following reports of sexual violence and harassment,  Protecting children in boarding schools and residential special schools,  Quality assuring safeguarding,  Children bringing their own devices to schools,  Artificial intelligence A link to the survey can be found here - this survey closes on Thursday 20th June 2024 
Reminder - Local Safeguarding Partnership Audit- Section 175/157 - Further detailed guidance about the audit process will be sent out to all Headteachers at the start of the summer term along with a ‘support and guidance’ document that should answer any questions to help with the completion of the audit and understanding the wider process. The annual audit will open on Monday 15th April 2024 for completion by Monday 15th July 2024 via the Headteacher accessing an email sent directly to them. 
Reminder - The New Definition of Extremism - You may have heard about the new definition of Extremism which has been in the news recently. To reassure you, the threshold for making a referral to the Prevent programme is set out in existing guidance, including the Prevent Duty Guidance, and will remain the same. The new definition and engagement principles focus on extremism as a broad issue, whilst Prevent remains specifically focussed on radicalisation into terrorism.   Public bodies should follow the existing legal or statutory requirements that they have - however, they can utilise the definition, which provides greater clarity and description, where they feel it is helpful to support decision making. If you have any further enquiries whatsoever in relation to the definition or the workshops, then please do not hesitate to contact Louise Cox the Prevent Education Officer louise.cox@nottinghamcity.gov.uk or on 07890 897344.
Reminder - National Justice Museum- Knife Crime Questionnaire - The National Justice Museum are currently working with the Castledine family from Mansfield whose son and brother, Danny, was killed in Amsterdam in June 2022. His killer was recently sentenced to 14 years and more information about the attack can be found on BBC news here: They are looking at the information young people receive throughout their school experience and then developing resources and/or education sessions to fill any identified gaps. They are currently in the first stage of research into what is already available for young people/teachers and would greatly appreciate school input through completing the attached short questionnaire- Questions 1-7 require ticking a box for your answer whilst question 8 allows other comments. Contact for Joanne should you want to discuss further is- Joanne Ayris Learning Manager T: 0115 952 0555 ext. 211 M: 07593818633
Reminder - Community Protection Strangers and/or Vehicles Around Schools - We know of incidents where strange vans hover and unknown adults behave badly including what appears to be trying to tempt children into cars etc. These are clearly a significant concern to your school especially if they are arising on the way to and from school. It is often difficult to balance reassurances and the necessary alarm, but with the attached information we hope to tread that path sensibly and give you confidence in the action and information you pass on to families and ensure proper protection of children, young people and their families in the City. 
Reminder - School Contact Updates for DSL, Headteacher and SENCO -   It is imperative that we have up to date contacts in order for important information to reach you in a timely manner. Please contact Mark.Attwood@nottinghamcity.gov.uk for any changes of Headteacher, DSL or SENCO across the year. From summer 2023 we have started an annual update request. This will be repeated every summer, it is expected that settings contact us where staffing changes have occurred during the academic year.
Reminder - Prevent- Counter Terrorism Local Profile - Please find attached the ‘Official Version’ of this year’s Counter Terrorism Local Profile. This document is suitable for sharing within your own organisations only. It cannot be shared with the general public.  Please contact the relevant agency/professional for advice should you need to on this area of safeguarding within your setting - for the local authority this would be Louise Cox, Prevent Education Officer, Crime and Drugs Partnership Support Team, Community Protection, Byron House, Nottingham City Council, 07890 897344
 
ChalleNGe Newsletters - May
	 
ChalleNGe -Secondary school newsletter, where you will find a host of opportunities to connect with arts and cultural organisations across the city.  This month also contains a survey for teachers to ask for views on how they could improve the kind of content, CPD and resources they provide.
ChalleNGe - Primary school newsletter  where you can see the latest Creative Collaboratives Case studies from Old Basford and Welbeck Primary schools. This month also contains a survey for teachers to ask for views on how they could improve the kind of content, CPD and resources they provide.














Scene! Read what’s now, new & next!
 Want to get involved? Send your articles to scene@nottinghamcity.gov.uk , 
(we’ll need these by 12 noon on Friday to be included in the next issue).
 Oops! Lost your user details or have a question or comment?
Drop us an email, we’re here to help!
Why not follow Nottingham City Council on Facebook | Twitter ?
 
Look out for Scene! every Tuesday!
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Have you paid for A
your Garden Waste?

From 1st May only households
who have opted in will have their
bins emptied

You can also convert your or request for it to be remove

(Q¥Nottingham recycles ‘www.nottinghameity.gov.uk/gardenwaste @
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